EVENTS BEYOND THE PARISH

Sophia Recovery Centre Presents

The fourth annual *Hear My Voice* Concert will be one you are sure not to miss! **Oct 23**, 7pm at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church Rothesay NB. Fantastic line up this year including ,MC- Rachel Cave, Sea Belles, Moments of Magic Quartet, Rachael Grant, Sistema NB, Wendy Stewart and Martha Pitre ,Paula Foley Cathy Hutch, AussieScots Duo and more. \$20.00 at the door or pre-sale at Sophia Recovery Centre 633 8783

Memory Cafe

Caregivers, are you looking for an outing for someone who has dementia? Come join us at the **Memory Cafe** held on the 2nd Sunday afternoon of the month at St Paul's Church Hall, 4 Church Ave, Rothesay. Between 2 and 4 pm, there will be a speaker, social times with refreshments and musical entertainment. **Please save these dates: October 18 (held after the Thanksgiving Weekend), November 8 and December 13.** Info: Emily 634-8722 or saintjohn@alzheimernb.ca.

Concert at Trinity Kingston

Men and Music in Concert at Trinity Anglican Church (Kingston) on **Sunday Oct 25 at 3:00 pm** with music from various eras and some interesting selections you might recognize from your early childhood. Great music and many jokes. Admission \$15 at the door. Info: Parish Office 763-31833

I Feel the Winds of God Today

I feel the winds of God today; today my sail I lift, Though heavy, oft with drenching spray, and torn with many a rift If hope but light the water's crest, and Christ my bark will use, I'll seek the seas at His behest, and brave another cruise.

It is the wind of God that dries my vain regretful tears, Until with braver thoughts shall rise the purer, brighter years; If cast on shores of selfish ease or pleasure I should be; Lord, let me feel Thy freshening breeze, and I'll put back to sea.

If ever I forget Thy love and how that love was shown, Lift high the blood red flag above; it bears Thy Name alone Great Pilot of my onward way, Thou wilt not let me drift; I feel the winds of God today, today my sail I lift.

NEWS FROM THE PEWS

... we received an email from Pam lype. Here's some exciting news -- My little granddaughter, Navika Moh Jones arrived safely on Tuesday, the 13th of October at 11.35 PM, weighing 6 lbs and 14 oz. Nalini and Brian are ecstatic with their beautiful baby girl, a gift from God just after Thanksgiving. Both mother and baby are doing well. (Navika means new and pure and Moh means love). Please keep Brian, Nalini and little Navika in your prayers. Pam ... our very best wishes to **Christian Turnbull** who incredibly is celebrating her 80th birthday this coming week. We say incredibly, because she is such a source of energy. We wish her a happy day and continued grace, humour and health ... it is wonderful to see that Rov Carson has now been home a week and gaining strength every day. We pray for his continual improvement ... a graveside committal service was held this past Friday for Paul Elio Demerson, at Ocean View Cemetery. Paul is the 50 year old son of John and Jean, who died this past spring in Surrey, BC. This is a shocking loss for his family and we offer them our heartfelt sympathies and prayers ... a word of thanks to Jane & Ann Smith who faithfully attend to our church gardens. They have put the gardens to bed for the winter ... it is wonderful to welcome the monthly Memory Cafe, sponsored by the Alzheimer Society, to our hall this afternoon, from 2 - 4 p.m. This is a positive, caring and informative event to offer support to families living with dementia ... to help Rev. Wandlyn and myself connect with each other's parishes, we are going to be exchanging services next Sunday. Wandlyn will be with us at St. Paul's and I will be taking the services at Christ Church (Parish) in Fredericton. I know Wandlyn is looking forward to the opportunity to meet with her Rothesay church family. I am trusting her to behave herself ... that's the news, from the pews. ALS.

PARISH NOTES AND EVENTS

The Rev. Ann Fairweather

It is with great sadness that we announce the death of Ann's father, Keith Moorehouse, of Fredericton. Ann was in Campbellton, preparing for her first Sunday services, when she received a call from her sister in Fredericton that her father had been found in his apartment. Ann & Scott left immediately for Fredericton. Keith was taken to the hospital, but succumbed to his condition within a couple of days. Keith had proudly attended the ordination of Ann just a few weeks earlier. An active churchman himself, he served his parish in many capacities throughout his life, and was beloved by his fellow parishioners. His funeral was held from the Cathedral on Wednesday of this past week. Some folk have asked for Ann's new address. 6 Aberdeen St. Campbellton, NB E2N 2J4. May the souls of the righteous, through the mercy of God, rest in peace, and rise in glory.

PARISH NOTES AND EVENTS CON'T

Notes from the Mission Within the Parish meeting on Tuesday past

- ➤ Keith Dow assumed the chair in the absence of Pam lype who is visiting her daughter Nalini who is expecting her first child.
- ➤ The church directories are soon to be available. If you had your picture taken by the company, you will receive a directory free of charge. If you submitted your own photograph, or did not submit a photograph but would like a directory, these must be ordered by Oct 19.
- ➤ The Harvest Dinner will be Sunday, November 1, with neighborhoods #3 & 4 organizing the event. Signup sheets are available in St. Peter's lobby.
- Daniella Haggerty attended the meeting with an outline of the next two parish suppers for young families. October 25 will have an All Saints theme, and November 29 with focus on Advent. She showed the committee an invitation she has prepared which will be sent to families in the parish and in the after school program.

Confirmation Classes

Have begun, but it is not too late to join us. We are meeting **Wednesdays at 3:15 in the Crosby Room**. If this is not a good time for you, please let us know. It is not a long course, but somewhat intense and focused. Please call the Parish office if you have questions or concerns, 847-1812.



St. Paul's ACW Dessert & Bridge Fall Fundraiser Tuesday Oct, 20 at 1:00 p.m.

Tickets \$12 each, can be reserved through the office at 847-1812 or Cassie Stanley at 849-1051.

Church Directories

We will be ordering copies of our new Church Directory on Oct 19. Those who had their picture taken for the directory will receive a free copy. If you did not have your picture taken this time around, you may purchase a directory for \$25. **Please call the office before Oct 19** if you wish to purchase a directory so that we can order the correct number.

HARVEST DINNER 2015



Supplies and Volunteers Needed.

This year our Harvest Dinner will be held on **Sun, Nov 1** with two sittings, one at **4:30** and one at **6:00** p.m. Neighbourhoods 3&4 are hosting and are looking for some help with supplies and volunteers. There is a large sign up poster on the table in the lobby if you would be willing to help out. If you will be bringing cooked vegetables or turkey, please take the aluminum containers provided and bring the food back in them. Recipes for stuffing and instructions for cooking turkey and gravy are available on the table with the sign up poster.

St. John's School Sigowet

The school in Kenya is growing and it is meeting an important need in the community. Registration in the Secondary School is now over 200 students, equally spread over the four grades. St. Paul's has been an important link in developing both the infrastructure of dining halls, dormitories and classrooms, and in providing financial assistance to needy and deserving students. We are preparing for our 7th Annual *Sounds for Sigowet Benefit Concert* on **Sun, Nov 15**. How can you help?

- Remember the school, both staff and students, in your prayers
- Plan to attend the wonderful concert on Nov 15 and bring a friend. Tickets are \$20 and are available from the Parish Office. A wonderful dessert party is offered following the concert.
- The concert also has a silent auction. Would you have a gift that could be contributed to the auction?
- Consider sponsoring a student for a year. Boarding students are \$400 with day student fees at \$275.

Thank you for making a difference in the lives of these young people, and we trust through them, blessing their community.

